
Thursday 26th November, 2015 
5:15 pm– 
5:45 pm 

Plenary- Martine Maron 
Drastic times and drastic measures: the native noisy miner as a key threatening process. 
We rarely consider native species within their normal range to be a threat on par with introduced pests. Yet 
aggressive exclusion of woodland birds by the native noisy miner is Australia’s most recently-listed Key 
Threatening Process under the EPBC Act. No other single factor causes such a predictable, assemblage-wide 
shift in bird composition of remnant woodlands across such a vast region. The influence of this remarkable 
species is played out within the territories defended by noisy miner groups, hectares in extent, yet the 
consequences include changes to patterns of species richness at the landscape level, with cascading effects on 
ecological function. Noisy miners have recently increased markedly in many bioregions, and climate change may 
trigger increasingly pervasive domination by this despotic species. I will summarise the work that led to the listing, 
the most important knowledge gaps that remain, and explore the challenges of effectively tackling the threat. 
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5:45 pm– 
5:50 pm 

Scientific publication perspective- James Fitzsimons, Allan Burbidge, Rohan Clarke, Alan Lill, Peter Menkhorst, 
James O’Connor, Frank Rheindt 
Taking Australasian ornithology to the world: Australian Field Ornithology goes online from 2016. 
The world of print and publishing is changing. The desire to access information immediately and from around the 
globe means that a strong online presence is essential. Australian Field Ornithology is a peer-reviewed journal 
publishing articles on the ecology and natural history of the birds of Australia and its Territories, Wallacea, New 
Guinea and Melanesia. It has been published continuously since 1959 (previously as The Australian Bird 
Watcher), and in recent years it has seen a number of important changes: a new, experienced and expanded 
group of subject editors, a renewal of the Editorial Board, and expanded geographic scope, along with an 
increasing number of submissions. In 2016, Australian Field Ornithology will become primarily an online journal. 
The journal will continue to be distributed to universities and other research institutions via Informit and a digital 
distribution ‘agent’ for international institutions. Access online will become free to all 12,000 BirdLife Australia 
members. Two years after publication, articles will also become ‘open access’, available for download to anyone, 
anywhere in the world. These access arrangements will ensure that the journal maintains its relevance to the 
scientific community, the BirdLife Australia community and all other interested parties. Here we outline the key 
advantages to going online, including dramatically increased readership for articles, more rapid publication times 
and greater flexibility in publishing (such as relevant colour photographs). These changes will ensure Australian 
Field Ornithology as the place for publishing articles on the ecology and natural history of the birds of the 
Australasian region. 
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